STATEMENT OF REASONS


City of Newcastle upon Tyne
(Callerton Lane (Callerton Parkway)) 
Speed Limit Order 2022.


The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:-

The proposal is to improve road safety by lowering the speed limit on approaches to the open level crossing at Callerton Parkway Metro Station. This also ties in with the recently reduced speed limit on Ponteland Road.



